Unconfirmed

MINUTES of the meeting of the REGULATORY COMMITTEE held in the Committee Room, St Helen Court, County Hall, Ipswich on Thursday 25 July 2002 at 10.35 am

PRESENT:  Jane Andrews-Smith, T Beckwith, Bill Bishop, John Field, B D Hunter, D A Levick, D Lockwood, Sandy Martin, G K D McGregor, P D Monk, P J R Pendleton, Mrs M J E Rodgers, D F Smith, Ron Snell, Jane Storey, J A Swainson, J D B Taylor, A P Thwaites, R A Ward and D L Wood

J R T Goldsmith, R E Kemp, G J Manuel, C H W Michell, S C Pryor, Ros Scott and Sue Thomas were unable to be present.  Mrs Margaret Harris attended as a substitute for C H W Michell.

1. election of chair

Decision:  That Sandy Martin be elected Chair for the ensuing year.

2. declarations of interest and dispensations

It was noted that Jane Storey would be declaring an interest in Paper R02/95.

3. confirmation of minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 30 April 2002 were confirmed as an accurate record by the Committee and signed by the Chair.

4. election of vice-chair

Decision:  That John Field be elected Vice-Chair for the ensuing year.

5. outstanding enforcement matters/appeals lodged

The Committee received paper R02/95 and noted the progress that had been made on authorised enforcement matters.

Decision:  None taken.  Report was for information purposes only.

Reason for the decision:  Not applicable.

Alternative options:  Not applicable.

Declarations of interest:  Jane Storey declared an interest in the item relating to Drinkstone and stayed in the meeting while the paper was received.

Dispensations:  None reported.

6. draft east of england regional waste management strategy

The Committee considered paper S02/19 [copy in the minute book] setting out a number of detailed recommendations and comments intended to help define and clarify the role of the draft regional Waste Management Strategy, particularly in guiding the preparation of Waste Local Plans.  The Committee noted that the report had previously been considered by the Sustainable Suffolk Overview & Scrutiny Committee when it had been agreed that recommendation 34 (c) on page 5 should be amended by adding at the end the words “especially in relation to possible measures to stimulate the market for recyclates.”

The Committee expressed the hope that the regional strategy would tackle the vexed question of reducing commercially and industrially produced waste at source, although it was accepted that such a move would probably require a change in primary legislation.  It was confirmed that the Regional Conference would be urged to consider seriously the feasibility of formatting planning conditions to prevent facilities receiving waste from outside a given radius.

Decision:  The Committee agreed that the content of paper S02/19, as amended by the Sustainable Suffolk Overview & Scrutiny Committee, should be made known to the Regional Technical Advisory Body.

Reason for the decision:  To make known the Authority’s concerns about certain shortcomings in the draft regional waste management strategy.

Alternative options:  None considered.

Declarations of interest:  Not applicable.

Dispensations:  Not applicable.

The meeting closed at 11.12 am
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